
I  hate  going  to  the  wrong
place…
Sigh. If there is one thing that is deficient it is the
software that one of the districts I’m in uses. No teacher
comments on jobs, and no way to change the school in the case
of a traveling teacher. So, it is up to the teacher to contact
the sub and let that sub know when a position doesn’t start
where the system says it does. Needless to say, today I was
that sub. Last time I took a social studies position the
teacher called me to let me know where I would need to be. Not
this time. While I was aware it was likely to be an itinerant
position again, I just figured since no one contacted me I
would be going right where the system said I would. Silly me.
I went there and, you got it “Oh, she doesn’t come in until
the afternoon. You have to go to this other school…” I was
pretty  POed  when  I  was  told  this.  Someone  has  the
responsibility of letting me know, whether it be the teacher
or the office. At the other school I actually ran into the
teacher in question. She was doing an observation so that was
why she needed the sub. I didn’t want to be rude played it
calm and apologized for not being on time because the system
said I was to go to the other school. Whether or not she got
the hint I don’t know as all she said was it was no problem
since I didn’t start teaching for another hour.

I’ll have to say she did prepare thoroughly for me with all
the materials separated by class, detailed plans, and whatnot.
Meaning of course that I couldn’t blame her if things went
wrong. � Okay, I wouldn’t anyway, and nothing did go wrong. It
was a rather pleasant day. Between the two schools I had four
first-grade classes, one second, and three third. The lesson
plans unfortunately were not quite the same for each class of
the same grade so I was kept on my toes. The one thing I
really didn’t like having to do was pick one student from each
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class to get an award for behavior. While I would like to say
I was completely objective on the selection I really couldn’t
keep a constant eye on each student to determine who best
earned it. It was inevitably more like picking three or four
students to watch who seemed to be behaving themselves and
look for reasons to disqualify them, then still winding up
picking  between  two  or  three  at  the  end,  completely
subjectively.  Oh,  well.

Yesterday I was at a local middle school as the industrial
tech sub. Tomorrow I will have a half day (oh why do I take
these? At least I will get to sleep in!) for IT at another
school. I already know what to expect there, so I could write
up a comparison of the two, but I will save it for tomorrow
anyway, just because I can. �

Gone Baby Gone
Saw the movie Gone Baby Gone the other night…  Had a free
rental at the video store; every once in awhile they call and
give us one…  but I hate standing there forever trying to
choose a good movie!  So we had Saw IV in hand, and my
husband’s like, you know, we really haven’t liked the last 2
Saw’s all that much, compared to the first one.  So I said
yeah, and I saw Gone Baby Gone, and since I’d heard it was
supposed to be good, we went with it.  Besides, it got Oscar
nominated, and I always like to be in on Oscar buzz…  Not my
kind of movie.  Not that it was bad, but just a lot of
dialogue  and  violence…   not  my  kind  of  movie.   It  was
entertaining, and I appreciated the twists and turns without
seeing them coming, though I can’t say the same for Hubby.  We
like to give movies we watch our own imdb (interent movie
database – cool site!) ratings, so I gave this one a 6.2. 
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Hubby gave it a 4. 2.  I appreciated the movie for what it
was, and I can’t say much more without spoilers, so I won’t. 
The bottom line is, if you like violent crime dramas with
intense dialogue, this movie is for you.  I personally have
trouble following movies where they talk about a bunch of
characters  and  the  audience  is  expected  to  keep  them  all
straight, but that’s just me.  A few plot inconsistencies, but
my  rating  was  kinda  high  because  I  did  appreciate  the
complexity of the plot, even if it was a bit difficult for me
to follow at times…  so to quote one of my favorite movies,
That’s all I have to say about that.


